
ITEM #12 
BOARD REPORT 

CITY OF LOS ANGELES 

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

Date: February 13, 2025 J4A 

To: Board of Transportation Commissioners 

From: Laura Rubio-Cornejo, General Manager 

Department of Transportation 

Subject:   FINAL APPROVAL OF BOARD ORDER 611 RE: 2024-25 PRIVATE AMBULANCE SERVICE 

RATE ADJUSTMENT AND ADOPTION OF NEW METHODOLOGY FOR FUTURE 

ADJUSTMENTS  

That the Board of Transportation Commissioners (Commission): 

1. Approve Final Board Order 611.

2. Rescind Board Order 609 and adopt the attached Board Order 611 establishing the

above rates and charges for private ambulance service in the City of Los Angeles; and

2. Instruct the Commission Executive Assistant to forward the attached draft rate ordinance

approving the Resolution designated as Board Order 611 to the Mayor for approval by the City

Council and Mayor.

DISCUSSION 

On June 13, 2024, staff appeared before the Commission to discuss and support a rate adjustment for 

the Ambulance industry, (See attached Board Report.)  At that meeting, staff discussed the proposed 

option which included increasing the current rate schedule as noted in the Board Order 611, as well as 

aligning future adjustments based on the percentage change for Los Angeles County Ambulance rates. 

During the period since the June Commission meeting, staff had discussions and received input from 

various stakeholders including the ambulance and hospital industries and determined that the LADOT 

will continue to regulate rates and move forward with Board Order 611 as written. 

FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT 

These changes will not result in fiscal impacts to the City of Los Angeles. 
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